Sent: Thursday, February 13, 2014 9:08 AM

To: swtange@co.aitkin.mn.us; susan.cebelinski@co.aitkin.mn.us

Subject: Vulnerable Adult Maltreatment Reports forwarded to Lead Investigative Agencies



Department of **Human Services**

Dear Ms. Tange and Ms. Cebelinski,

(I apologize for accidentally clicking "send" before completing the previous message)

DATE:

February 12, 2014

TO:

Aitkin County Adult Protection Administrator/Supervisor

FROM:

Mary McGurran, DHS Program Policy Specialist, Adult Protection

SUBJECT:

Vulnerable Adult Maltreatment Reports forwarded to Lead

Investigative Agencies

Reports of suspected maltreatment of a Vulnerable Adult are received by the common entry point (CEP) designated by each county board under Minnesota's vulnerable adult reporting act. The CEP has a statutory requirement to accept and forward reports of suspected maltreatment to the appropriate lead investigative agency (LIA) as soon as possible, but no longer than two working days following receipt. Statute mandates the LIA determine the initial disposition of the report within five working days of receipt of the report. Timely forwarding of reports by the CEP to the LIA supports safety for vulnerable adults by supporting a timely response to the maltreatment allegation. This timeliness measure is also included as a Phase 1 measure in the Steering Committee on Performance And Outcome Reforms report to the Governor and Legislature.

The current performance goal established by the DHS is 95% of reports made to the CEP are forwarded to the LIA within two working days. Over the past 5 years, the statewide average for referral of reports within the mandated timeline has increased from 92.7% to 94.0%.

During the calendar year of 2013, Aitkin County forwarded 97.8% of CEP reports to the LIA within two working days, an increase of 1.2 percentage points from 2012 to 2013. Your county's referral timeliness rate met the goal of 95%.

Past county surveys have demonstrated that three processes have the most significant impacts on a county's performance: counties tracking its own results, counties not using the CEP to screen the reports, and counties employing remediation for any staff issues that are discovered.

Semi-annual information for timeliness of the forwarding of CEP reports to the LIA will continue to be provided to counties by DHS until the common entry point designation moves to DHS.

To discuss this initiative, feel free to contact me at mary.mcgurran@state.mn.us (651-431-2547) or Todd Stump, the data analyst for this measure at todd.stump@state.mn.us (651-431-2359). We look forward to a continuing partnership to protect Minnesota's Vulnerable Adults.

Thank you for your commitment to this quality improvement initiative.

Todd M. Stump Aging and Adult Services PO Box 64976 Saint Paul, Minnesota 55164-0976 651 431-2359 todd.stump@state.mn.us